
 
 

 

Proponent Testimony: HB 2102: Advance Enrollment of Military Students 
Hearing Date: February 4, 2025 
 
Madam Chair and House Education Committee Members, 
 
I am Representative Mari-Lynn Poskin, the Ranking Member of our Veterans and Military committee and I am so very pleased to 
submit proponent testimony on behalf of our caucus members on the committee: Representatives Carlin, Ruiz, Weigel and myself. 
House Democrats have a long history of supporting state level policy to improve the lives and well-being of our military families. 
Led by Representative Sydney Carlin, Kansas was the first state to adopt the Interstate Compact on Educational Opportunity for 
Military Children in 2008. Source: https://mic3.net/wp-content/uploads/2020/06/KANSAS-Profile_2024.03.08.pdf 

 

 
 
As the Johnson County Delegation Chair, I invited our Department of Defense State Liaison, Michele Richart, to speak about state 
policy priorities that can ease challenges our military families face with PCS, or Permanent Change of Station, as my own family did so 
many times, with my father in service to our country as an Air Force B-52 pilot. Advance Enrollment, as provided for in HB 2102, was at 
the top of her list. It prevents military families from being hindered by missing spring deadlines for programs and course enrollment 
when they know they are moving to Kansas, but do not physically arrive until these deadlines have passed. HB 2102 will also assist 
school districts with more accurate headcounts earlier. Therefore, I urge the committee to work and pass out HB 2102 favorably. 

Sincerely, 

 
Representatives Poskin, Carlin, Ruiz and Weigel       


